New Vienna City Council Meeting
July 1, 2025

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:31 pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken, TJ Kloser. Absent- Jake Lehman,
	DuBois made the motion to approve the agenda for July 1, 2025, seconded by Puetz.
Puetz made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by Kloser.
	RESOLUTION #07-2025 A RESOLUTION APPROVING THE FINAL PLAT FOR KOELKER PLACE IN DELAWARE COUNTY was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by Engelken. Ayes-Kloser,  Puetz, Engelken, DuBois.
	Brittany Hoefler from the New Vienna Beautification  committee updated the council on the survey results for the park. 115 responded to the survey, 80% think it is important to the community and are looking to upgrade and change. The responses wanted more care and maintenance done on the park on a regular basis, 10 people are interested in helping on the committee as well.  We are very happy with the response and the support from the community on this new project. 
	Mayor Langel had no new information on the Recker development to share with council.   Waiting on the attorney to provide the closing paperwork on the Freking property ROW deal. The city is also waiting on the developer agreement and the paperwork to move forward from the bonding attorney.
Mike Neuhaus was a not present at the meeting  to present the water and sewer report, Mayor Langel stated that the two fire hydrants are replaced. The bid from Kluesner Const to repair Fork Street was $1337.00. 
	The mayor also went over the city software for the city books and the possibility to switch to a new system. The current system will be moving to  cloud based and has been having many issues since this was implemented with the company and we are not sure what will be happening in the future. The system we are looking at will be around $13,000.00 to start  with and an annual fee for support and licensing to be around $2600.00. We currently pay $5500.00 for support. 
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois, second by Puetz at 6:24pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

